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EATONIA  
NEWS BULLETIN 
Published by the TOWN OF EATONIA 

Rates: 
1/8 Page $17 

¼ Page  $30 

½ Page  $47 

Full Page $86 

Non-Profit Organizations 
1/8 Page $9 

¼ Page  $16 

½ Page  $22 

Full Page $41 

 

Ph:  967-2251   Fax:  967-2267 
Email:  joanne.eatonia@yourlink.ca 

Anonymous items will not be published. 

 

 

 

STUECK PHARMACY 
LEADER  
967-2511 

DELIVERY TO EATONIA 
MONDAY – FRIDAY  

EXCLUDING HOLIDAYS 

 
 

 

 

HAPPY FATHER’S DAY 
 
 
 

 
The Town is offering a 1% tax discount for 

payment of 2012 taxes made during June. 
 

The Town Office, Maintenance Crew, & 
Nuisance Grounds will be closed on 

Monday July 2nd, 2012. 
 

Mosquitoes and West Nile Virus: 

Clean up around your property: 

 Any type of standing water- needs to be 

emptied, barrels or tin cans etc. Birdbath water 

should be changed weekly! 

 Swimming Wading Pools – Remove water 

that collects on pool covers. Turn over wading 

pools when not in use. 

 Check eavestroughs and drains – Don’t let 

things pile up. Clean leaves & twigs from       

down & roof gutters throughout the summer.  

Make sure drainage ditches are not clogged.  

Check flat roofs for standing water. 

 Yard & Lawn Maintenance – Cut lawn 

frequently.  Turn over compost frequently.  

Clean away lawn cuttings, leaves & other 

debris. Clean out dense shrubbery where 

mosquitoes like to breed and nest. 
 

**When mowing your lawns please do not 
blow your grass clippings onto the streets** 

 

 

Deadline for 

submissions is the 22
nd

 

of each month. 

Please provide 

payment with your 

ad.  

 

mailto:joanne.eatonia@yourlink.ca
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On Tuesday, May 29, 2012, CTV anchors Chantel Huber, Kevin Waugh and Jeff Rogstad, 
along with the CTV Production Crew, arrived in Eatonia for a stop on their bi-annual Home 
Town Tour. The day started at Eaton School with students and staff hosting a pep rally for Kasia 
Guidinger, Jonathan Guidinger, Tyson Theaker, and Keeton Gomolchuk who along with Coach 
Clint Hayes, will be heading to the Provincial Track and Field Meet in Saskatoon this Friday.  
The anchors were named honourary Spartans for the day and joined in the pep rally. Principal 
Craig Vanthuyne then hosted a tour of the school.   

 

Next the tour headed to Eatonia Oasis Living and met Vicki Oomen and Cora Knuttila.  
Jeff was memorable calling bingo while Chantel and Kevin joined the residents in a game.   
 

Our next stop was the Heritage Park.  The Heritage Board gave the crew an extensive tour 
of the Eaton House and CN Station as well as a walk through the library and caboose.   
 

The recreation facilities were the final item on the agenda, starting at the pool where they 
were met by Rhonda Somerville and Nicole Hartman. The temperature of the pool was 74 degrees 
Fahrenheit but that did not stop Jeff from doing a cannonball.  His first response after emerging 
from the water was “kind a cold”.  What a good sport!   
 

Our tour ended at Main Street for the barbeque and live broadcast. The Town and Chamber 
sponsored barbecue started at 5:15 for hamburgers, hot dogs, pop and ice cream treats. Volunteers 
served approximately 400 hamburgers and 100 hot dogs. There was also a cake decorated with 
“Welcome CTV to Eatonia”. At 6:00 pm the live broadcast began with highlights from the day.  
Live interviews included Mayor Bob Peters, Dave Becker of Bull-a-Rama and wrapped up with 
Chantel giving Jeff a “taste” of the last piece of cake. Post broadcast, CTV presented Bill Wardill 
with a plaque honoring him as the chosen Home Town Hero.   
 

Given the short notice of this event, we would be remiss if we did not extend our gratitude 
to the following groups. Thank you to Eaton School, Eatonia Oasis Living, the Heritage Board 
and the Recreation Board for allowing CTV to tour their facilities. Thank you to the Lions Club 
for the use of the barbeque and facilities during the barbeque. Thank you to everyone who 
volunteered for the barbeque with special thanks to the Chamber members and the Park 
Committee for the extra hours given to this project. Our appreciation also goes to the Town Crew 
for setting up the barricades, moving picnic tables and garbage barrels. But most of all, thank you 
to everyone who attended the barbeque. It was not difficult to showcase our town or the people 
in it. It was wonderful to see everyone come out and show their community pride. Thank You all 
for making this day a success!! The broadcast can be viewed on CTV’s webpage at 
www.ctvsaskatoon.ca over the next few days and for more photos check out their Facebook page 
at http://www.facebook.com/ctvsaskatoon  

 -Town of Eatonia 

Eaton School Graduation 2012 
 

It sure left its mark on us, we sure left our 
mark on it… We let the world know we we 

here, with everything we did …We laid a lot 
of memories down, like tattoos on this town 

~ Jason Aldean 
 

Morgan Follensbee  Anthony Laich 
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Keeton Gomolchuk  Ashton Nunweiler 
Brandi Guidinger  Jordan Silva 
Lisa Hilts   Michelle Steinke 
  Lindsey Theaker 
 

 

 
Best Wishes to All the Grads … each step has 

been a building block for life! 

 

Bredy & Son Construction 

 

 
Every yesterday is a memory of dreams and every 

tomorrow is a vision of hopes.  
Congratulations on Your Graduation! 

Lora’s Beauty Salon 
Lora and Barb 

 

 
Graduation is a Time to celebrate your achievements, 

prepare for your future opportunities & Embrace a 

World of Infinite Possibilities … Congratualations!! 

The Town Council & Staff 

 

 
Best Wishes to the 2012 Graduating Class!! 

The Transmission Physician 

Robert & Carol Schaeffer & Family 

 

 

May your Graduation be the first step on 
your path to success! 

GMAC’S AG TEAM 
 

 
Congratulations to you all as you graduate! 

Rhodes Sales & Service 

 
As your New Chapter in Life Begins … Enjoy 

it & Treat it with most Respect. Wishing you 

all the Best! 

Leah & Ray Cooper 

 

Congrats Graduates of 2012 
For Every Ending there’s a new beginning; for 

every memory there’s a dream ahead! 

Millenium Land Ltd. 

 

 
Wishing all Graduates the Best of Luck 

In your Futures! 

Eatonia Family Restaurant  

 

Congratulations to the Class of 2012… 
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  Our hats go off to you all!! 

        Viterra       

 

Best of Wishes …  

Congrats on Your Graduation!  

Don’t Drink & Drive! 

Deb’s Massage Therapy 

… Although there are more 

challenges expected for you, you have closed this 

chapter successfully. Congratulations!    

Kindersley & District Co-op 

Eatonia Grocery Store & Lumber Yard 

 

Graduation is a day to celebrate your 

accomplishments achieved throughout the 

years…Best of luck to you all!! 

Somerville Farms Ltd. 

 

Congratulations on all your hard work & dedication… 

 
Happy Graduation! 

Kramer Auctions Ltd. 
 

Congratulations 2012 Graduates 

  May Success & Happiness Shine Upon You 
Always! 

The Recreation Board 

 

 

Happy Graduation … Never forget your true goals 

… always aim for the stars … Wishing you the best 

in life! 

Bredy’s Country Store 

 
There are no shortcuts to any place  

worth going.  ~Beverly Sills 
Congrats Graduates! 

All the best in the future! 

The Staff at Eatonia Agencies Ltd. 

 

 
Let the dreams of your youth become the 
reality of your future … Best Wishes  

                        Bews Agrow Ltd. 
Lorraine & Ken Bews 

Brent & Heather Bews 

 

Congratulations On Your High School 
Graduation …Best of Luck In Your Future. 

Millers Car Wash 

 

Congrats to the Graduating Class 
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Wishing You All, the Best of Luck in your 
Future Endeavors. 

 
Chesterfield Stock Farm Ltd. 

 

 
You cannot help but learn more as you take 

the world into your hands! 

Best Wishes! 

Teaken Repairs & Renovations 

May you achieve more success ahead! 
Congratulations on Your Graduation! 

 

Prairie Oasis Drinking Water 

Your Future holds a field of 

opportunities for you as you graduate …  

Wishing you all the Best in your Futures!! 

The R.M. of Chesterfield #261 

Council & Staff 

 

 
Goals are the fuel for further achievements… 
Best Wishes to the Graduating Class of 2012! 

Marsollier Petrolieum Ltd 

 

Eatonia Tavern 
Is wishing the Class of 2012 …Many More Successes 

in Your Futures …Be Safe & Don’t Drink & Drive! 
Congratulations! 

 

 

 
Congratulations To All The Grads!! 

The 21-44 Store 

 

Congrats to Eaton Class of 2012… Wishing you 

all the best in your future endeavors! 

Stueck Pharmacy 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

A Double Bridal Shower will be held for 

Delia Somerville (bride elect of Matt 

Massey) and Kristy Somerville (bride elect 
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of Cal Soper) at Eyre Park Hall on 

Saturday June 2 at 1:30pm. 

Saran Wrapped Gifts Please.  

Everyone Welcome! 

 
 

A shower for Megan Bailey will be 

held at the Catholic Church  

June 23
rd

 at 2:00pm.  

Daughter of Doug & Lenore Bailey 
 

 
 

Chesterfield Stock Farm 1997 Ltd 
Wanting to purchase Feed Grains  

Phone David Resch for  
Prices and Delivery Dates 

306-967-2308 
 

 

 

Tupperware Fundraiser 

I am doing a Tupperware Fundraiser with 

proceeds going to the arena! Anyone 

wishing to see a flyer can pick one up at 

the Rec Office, Town Office or Amy’s Place  

114 Second Ave West. 

40% of all sales will go to the arena!!! 

Any questions please call Amy at 967-

2600! Thanks to all who have already 

made orders! Fundraiser will end on June 

15th! 

 
 

Screenings Project 

 

Thanks to everyone for Donations 

 

Gordon Radies 
Willis Wilson 

Rob Schaeffer 

Auston Elliot 

Devan Punter 

Kevin Butt 

 

Thanks to Marsollier Petroleum for 

Fuel, and Lee’s Grain cleaning for 

the use of his Truck. 
 

 
CO-OP CUSTOMER APPRECIATION BBQ 

 

 
 

Friday June 15th, 2012 
11:30am – 1:30pm 

 Burger, Drink & Dessert $1.00 
Located at the Grocery Store 

DOOR PRIZES 
Weather Permitting ~ Otherwise at 

the Community Hall 

 

Would you like to receive the News Bulletin 

by email?  Please send your request to 

joanne.eatonia@yourlink.ca 

Microsoft Word Required 

 
 

ALTHOUGH LIFE CAN GET HECTIC AT 

TIMES: YOU ALWAYS MAKE TIME FOR 

MUSIC! CONGRATULATION GIRLS 

WE ARE SO VERY PROUD OF YOU! 

mailto:joanne.eatonia@yourlink.ca
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Love Mom & Dad 
 

Ricki Nunweiler 

Kindersley Music Festival 2012 

Most Promising Flute Performer 
 

Jenny Nunweiler 

Leader Music Festival 2012 

Outstanding Junior Competitor 

 

 
 

EATON SCHOOL HAPPENINGS –June 

Newsletter 

 

May 30-June 3 SWAT – Gr. 11 & 12 

Trip 

Jun 1  Eaton SCC Track &  

 Field Meet (K-7) 

Jun 1 & 2  Provincial Track Meet  

Jun 9   Grad 2012 

Jun 13 Strawberry Social 

June 14-17  SWAT – Gr. 10 Trip 

June 19  Color Nite 

June 22,25,26,27 Exams 

June 26  Last Day Kindergarten 

June 27  Gr. 1-5 Yearend Swim 

              Last Day for students 

June 29  Report Cards 

 

Sponsored by Eaton SCC 

 

Bev Dahl Hail Insurance 
P.O. Box 52, Eatonia, SK 

S0L 0Y0 

304 Main Street (RM office) 

Telephone:  306-967-2551 ~ 967-2222 (office)  

460-8956 (cellular) ~ 967-2424 (fax.) 

E-mail: beverlydahl@sasktel.net 
 

  
 

Buy The Best  

at 

The Lowest cost 
 

Saskatchewan Municipal Hail (SMHI) and its 

subsidiary company, Additional Municipal Hail 

Limited (AMHL), offer the following: 
 

1. Hail insurance coverage up to $400/acre    

(conditions apply) 

2. Coverage to Oct. 15th; fire insurance to 

Oct. 31st 

3. Adjustments 85% and over paid at 100% 

4. SMHI collects premiums on the 

municipal tax roll and gives discounts: 

6% to Aug. 31st, 5% to Sept. 30th, 4% to 

Oct. 31st, 2% to Nov. 30th  

5. AMHI accepts cash, credit cards, 

deferred cash rate to August 1st; 

promissory notes. 

6. Coverage options: full, straight 

deductible 10 or 25%, disappearing 

deductible 10 or 20% 

7. Indemnity rates: $25 to $200 per acre in 

$1 increments 
 

REMEMBER: 

Township Limits fill up quickly buy your 

Additional Municipal Hail policies early. 

~ 

Drop by the Municipal Office for a Township 

Rate Map. 

Tosha Stallmann & Bev Dahl will be pleased to 

assist you. 

EATONIA HERITAGE BOARD wishes to 

thank the following donors for the success of our 

2
nd

 Annual Spring Blingo as well as those who 

attended our event on May 6
th 

 
12th Ave Fashions, Kindersley 

21-44 Store 

Amy Knutilla 
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Anne Reinhardt 

Anne Rhodes 

Annette Palmer 

Avon, B Hoffman 

Bea Donald 

Betty King 

Bews Agro 

Bill Wardill 

Bonnie Jurgens 

Bounty Cellars, Moose Jaw 

Bredy's Country Store 

Camerons, Kindersley 

Cathy Cox, Sweet Hots Preserves 

Colleen Schmaltz 

Cora Knutilla 

Cypress Hills Winery 

Darlene's, Kindersley 

Donna Lotthammer 

Dreams Boutique, Leader 

E & G Welding, Glidden 

Eaton School Volunteers 

Eatonia Agencies, Deb Adams 

Eatonia Café 

Eatonia Colony 

Eatonia Co-op Grocery 

Prairie Centre Credit Union Ltd., Eatonia 

Eatonia Lions Club 

Eatonia Town Tavern 

Empress Crafts 

Extra Foods, Kindersley 

Fashions 5th Ave, Saskatoon 

Gail & Graham Morgan 

Garden Gallery-Devan Coles 

Garnet Nunweiler 

Gentries-Judy Balon, Saskatoon 

Gisele Steinke 

Glidden Colony 

G-Mac's Ag Team 

Hats & That, Saskatoon 

Hill Acme Machine 

 

 

Home Hardware, Kindersley 

IGA Grocery, Leader 

Janeil Honey, Janine Specht 

Joan Bailey 

Joannie McClay 

Joy Assmus 

Kindersley Optical 

Kramer Auction 

Labelle Boutique, Kindersley 

Leah & Ray Cooper 

Leah Helman, Skin Passions 

Lora's Salon 

Lorrie Cooke 

Louella Rhodes, Regal Gifts 

Lynn Assmus for her Bingo calling 

Lynn Resch, Partylite, Leader 

Marg Larock 

Meryl Norman-Tracey Cook, Kindersley 

Oyen Optical 

Pat Barnes 

Pat Tilbert 

Peavey Mart, Kindersley 

Pharmasave, Kindersley 

Prairie Oasis-Lynn Assmus 

Prairie Rose, Kindersley 

Purple Parrot, Rosetown 

Richard,Bonnie & Laurie Adams 

Salon 116, Laurie G. 

Sandy Hyland 

Scott's Jewellers, Kindersley 

Sharon Price 

Somerville Trucking 

Staples, Kindersley 

Stella & Dot-Caron Keens-Rosetown 

Stuecks Pharmacy, Leader 

Sweetheart Honey, Megan Specht 

Tashima,Kindersley 

The Vault, Kindersley 

Tim Hortens, Kindersley 

Vanessa Price, Gold Canyon 

Velma Whatley, Kindersley 

Veronica's Sewing Kindersley 

Viterra, Eatonia 

Walmart, Kindersley 

Wild Oats, Rosetown 
 

 

EATONIA & DISTRICT RECREATION 

BOARD 

SUMMER NEWS 2012 
 

 

Swimming Pool 

With mixed reviews over last year’s changes to 

swimming lessons we are once again making a few 
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changes in an attempt to accommodate everyone this 

year but not without some confusion I’m sure! 

1
st
 Set: June 11,13,15,18, 20, 22 (after school) and 

June16(morning).  Times will be decided once 

registrations are in.  

Deadline to register for this set is MAY 30.  

2
nd

 Set: July 3-6 & July 9-13 

3
rd

 Set:  July 23-27 & July 30-Aug 3 

4
th

 & 5
th

 Set: Aug 13-17 & Aug 20-24.   

These 2 weeks can be taken as a 2-week set or you can 

chose to register for just one of the weeks.  This must 

be decided at time of registration so instructors can 

plan accordingly. 

Space is limited so register early. 

If you have taken lessons from a different provider 

then Red Cross just mark on the registration form on 

the last level completed the name of the provider (i.e.: 

Lifesaving Society, etc.) and the level completed and 

you will be placed in the appropriate Red Cross level. 

2012 Swimming Pool Fees 

Season Pass:     

 2-Week Pass: 
Family-$240    

  Family-$105 

Adult-$130    

  Adult-$80 

Student-$130    

  Student-$80 

Preschool/Senior-$80   

  Preschool-$50 

Daily Pass:     

 Punch Card (10 Swims): 

Famly-$15    

  Adult-$50 

Adult-$5    

  Student-$40 

Student-$4    

  Preschool-$20 

Preschool-$2 

 

 

Adult Swim Daily Fee: $3 
 

Aquasizes Daily Fee: $4 with Season Pass/$5 without 

Season Pass 

Aquasizes Season Pass: $65 with Season Pass/ $75 

without Pass 

Red Cross Swim Preschool:  $45 with pass; $50 

without 

Red Cross Swim Kids:  $50 with pass; $55 without 

 

PUBLIC SWIMMING 

Monday –Friday: 1pm – 5pm & 7pm – 9pm  

Saturday & Sunday: 1pm – 5pm & 7pm – 9pm 
 

ADULT SWIM 

Sunday – Wednesday:  9pm – 10pm 
 

LANE SWIM/ AQUASIZES 

Daily:  6pm – 7pm 
 

AQUASIZES 

July 3-6 & 9-13:  8am – 9am 

July 16-20: 11am – 12pm 

July 23 -27 & July 30- Aug 3: 8am – 9am 

Aug 7-10: 11am – 12pm 

Aug 13-17 & 20-24:  8am -9am 

June 16, 17, 23 & 24 public swimming will be 1pm -

5pm & 7pm -9pm 

June 12, 14, 19 & 21 public swimming from 4pm -

9pm 

June 25-27 public swimming will be 4pm -9pm 
 

** Regular Pool Hours will begin on Thursday June 

28
th

 ** 

 

Think you might want to be a lifeguard? 

Anyone having obtained or enrolled in Red Cross 
level 9 or 10 (or the equivalent or higher) and thinks 
they might want to be a lifeguard we would like to  
give you the chance to find out what it’s like. You 
will work closely with our trained lifeguards and 
learn what happens in a day at the pool. Depending 
on how many are interested in this program you 
may be able work 1, 2 or more days. If you would like 
more information or think you might want to 
become a part of our “lifeguard in training” 
program call or email Nicole at the rec office.  967-
2557 or eatoniarec@yourlink.ca   

EATONIA & DISTRICT RECREATION BOARD 

SUMMER NEWS 2012 CONT’D 
 

Important Swimming Pool Info: 

-Children 5 & under must be accompanied by a parent 

or guardian  

-"Deep Ends"--Must have obtained Red Cross Swim 

Level 4 OR 

-Be at least 6 years of age and capable of performing 

the following:  

mailto:eatoniarec@yourlink.ca
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- Swim four consecutive widths using an appropriate 

swimming stroke 

-Tread water for a minimum of 1 minute 

-At the Staff's discretion (if swimming ability is in 

question) 

-To parents, guardians & caregivers:  For the safety of 

yourself, your children & other patrons, we ask that 

you do not take small children or children without 

strong swimming abilities into the deep end.   

Parents of Preschoolers: 

You must stay within arm’s reach of your children at 

all times. 

Water wings, lifejackets and other floatation devices 

do not replace parental supervision. 

Thank you for your co-operation. 

These rules are for everyone's safety!   

Discipline Policy: 

-A strict discipline policy will be adhered to.  Patrons 

failing to obey all pool rules or any abuse of 

lifeguards, staff or other patrons will result in the 

offender being removed from the pool. 
 

Parent Water Safety 

Why is Swimming Important? 

~Swimming is a life-long sport  

~Swimming promotes multi-generational 

interaction  

~It's fun  

How Can Parents Prevent Accidents?  

~Enroll children in swim lessons  

~Use CSA-approved life jackets  

~Make sure children aged five and under are 

at least an arm's length away or less  

~Continuously watch all of your children, no 

matter what age  

Facts that Parents May Not Know  

~Shallow water is the most common area for 

drowning, especially in water that is three feet 

deep or less  

~Majority of drownings occur to people who 

had no intention of entering the water  
 

Remember 

The lifeguard's duty is to prevent accidents from 

happening. They are responsible for the overall safety 

of the facility; you are responsible for your child's 

safety. 
 

IMPORTANT NOTE TO PARENTS & 

GUARDIANS: 

~If you are sending children to the pool that can’t read 

please accompany them at least the first time and go 

over important pool rules, expectations and notices 

that are posted. 
 

~Vandalism in the change rooms has been increasing 

over the years and as it is the lifeguards priority to 

supervise the patrons in the pool they cannot always be 

watching the change rooms so please explain to your 

children the importance of respecting the facility so 

it’s not ruined for everyone. 
 

Summer Playground Program 
Games, crafts, activities & fun at the arena & pool 

playground for kids aged 5 to 11 years old.  The 

cost is $1.00/day. 

This year’s Playground coordinators are Morgan 

Follensbee & Jaydeen Bailey. 

Watch for posters for upcoming dates in July & 

August. 

 

Questions about the pool or programs?  Contact 

the Rec Office at 967-2557 or email at 

eatoniarec@yourlink.ca 
 

Eatonia Recreation Facilities Revitalization Project 

As many of you may know the Arena is in need of 

many repairs and upgrades.  The Eatonia Recreation 

Board together with the Eatonia Community Services 

Co-operatives is working to make this happen. 

Fundraisers like the 3 on 3 Rec Hockey Tournament, 

The Funspiel, Sportsman Dinner & Auction, The 

Tupperware Fundraiser (Thanks Amy) all go to help 

keep the facilities operating and in good repair. Much 

of the work to be done will make our facilities more 

energy efficient and cost effective to operate. 

Here is a list of what will be done and/or needs to be 

done: 

EATONIA & DISTRICT RECREATION BOARD 

SUMMER NEWS 2012 CONT’D 
 

RINK -Ice Plant:  New condenser, rebuild or replace 

the 2 compressors with energy efficient 

models 

-Replace furnaces with energy efficient 

models 

-Replace rotting soffit and fascia and repair 

Zamboni room roof 

mailto:eatoniarec@yourlink.ca
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-new puck board for boards and repairs to 

player boxes 

-Replace aged plumbing fixtures with energy 

efficient  

 -exit doors  

 -Repair arena kitchen roof  

-Replace kitchen lobby windows with energy 

efficient ones 

-Replace water-damaged counters and 

linoleum in concession area 
 

POOL -Repair/replace plastic fittings and damaged 

lines 

-Replace filters  

 -Emergency Lighting 

-Fenced Storage area for empty chemical 

barrels 

 -Patio Furniture 

 -Solar heating 

-General maintenance that arises due to 

scaling and chemical wear 

 

Not all the work will be done immediately but 

will prioritized and completed as we can. Donations 

can be made to the Eatonia Community Services  

Co-operatives (for charitable tax receipt) or to the 

Eatonia Recreation Board. If you have any questions 

contact any Co-operatives or Recreation Board 

member. 
 

Recreation plays an important role in building a 

strong, healthy and active community. 

 

Eatonia Recreation Office 
Box 405 Eatonia, SK S0L 0Y0 

Phone: 967-2557 Fax: 967-2220 
Email: eatoniarec@yourlink.ca 
KIDS COLORING CORNER 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 
MAY NEWS 
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May has been a very busy month for the 
residents. The residents have enjoyed spending 
time outside on the few sunny days we’ve had.  
They have gotten a few flowers in the ground, 
and have started planting the stand up garden.  
Joyce Barr’s daughter (Pat Brown) has very 
generously donated flowers from her 
greenhouse.  Thank you so much, Pat! The 
residents are very excited to get them in the 
ground, too! We are going to put up a second 
garden, as well. We can’t wait for the fresh 
vegetables to come! 
 
We have 20 residents living at E.O.L.  We send 
our condolences to the family of Marjorie Cooke 
who passed away on May 14. She celebrated her 
91st birthday on May 10th.  She will be missed by 
all of us. On a lighter note, we welcome Betsy 
Proudlove of Eston, who is staying with us for 
Respite Care.   
 
This month’s activities included Morning 
Exercises and Work Bee, baking, manicures, 
Bingo and playing the Wii.  We have had games 
of Guess the Word and Balloon Badminton, as 
well.  Thank you to Marie Smith for organizing 
our craft sessions.  We will miss you when you go 
on your holiday!   
 
We must also thank the ladies and gentlemen 
who provide our weekly Church services.  
Fulfilling the residents’ spiritual needs is a very 
important part of their care, and we appreciate 
you very much.   
 
Thank you to the C.W.L. ladies who hosted the 
monthly Birthday party. The residents enjoyed a 
couple of games of 5 Card Bingo, along with the 
visiting and the delicious cake and ice cream.  
Happy Birthday to Doris Richardson! We hope 
you celebrate many more. 
 

There was a wonderful turnout for the Mother’s 
Day Tea & Bake Sale which was held on May 12th.   
Thank You to the Health Care Auxiliary and their 
team of volunteers for making the event so 
successful. The Auxiliary raises money to 
purchase supplies and equipment for E.O.L., 
anyone who would like to help out with this 
group contact Brenda Hoffman. Be sure to watch 
for posters of upcoming Bingos!  
 
We were very fortunate to have the 
granddaughters of Laviah Hayes, Laura and Sarah 
here to entertain us with their beautiful music.  
You could see the love and pride in your 
Grandma’s eyes!  We look forward to you coming 
back soon! 
 
On May 29th, we are expecting the CTV Home 
Town Tour crew to come visit us. Maybe we will 
make it on T.V!! 
 
Other volunteers we need to thank are Laurie 
Adams, Sharon Price and Becky Hiebert for 
delivering Meals on Wheels. Your service is 
greatly appreciated! If there are any individuals 
or group who would like to volunteer their time 
to deliver Meals on Wheels, assist with activities, 
provide entertainment or just come for a visit, 
please contact Vicki or Cora at 967-2447. 
 
Our sincere gratitude goes out to all of you who 
have made a donation of any kind to our facility.  
We appreciate it very much!! 

 

HAVE A WONDERFUL MONTH!! 
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This year’s crop is in the ground and it is once  

again time to think about protecting your  

investment with Hail Insurance. With the increase in input 

 costs and the history of hail losses in our area,  

townships are expected to sell out quickly! 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Girls at Eatonia Agencies Ltd. 
Office: 967-2201 

Deb Cell: 460-6761 
Lindsay Cell: 460-4407 

eatoniaagencies@yourlink.ca 
 


